CORBRIDGE AND HEXHAM DEANERY REPORT.
Members from the Deaneries of Corbridge and Hexham had their first combined meeting recently at a room in Hexham Abbey.  The members are keen to work together and hope to have a combined event to celebrate Mary Sumner Day.  The Advent service is planned for Monday 5th December in Hexham Abbey.

Hexham Deanery had their 2021 Advent Service in Hexham Abbey, a lovely Service conducted by the curate Henry Hope, as the Rector was unwell at the time.  The organ was played by Nigel Warner and the music greatly added to the occasion.  We look forward to returning in December this year. The Rector Revd David Glover is very supportive of Mothers’ Union.
BRANCHES: 

Haltwhistle:  

The branch has just 5 active members and 2 indoor members, they have not met since the start of lock-down but do keep in touch by phone.  They hope to have a meeting after the arrival of their new Vicar in April.
Haydon Bridge with Henshaw and Beltingham:

The members of this branch have been meeting regularly either on Zoom or more recently face to face. They gave their annual gift and shopping vouchers to NDAS, the Domestic abuse Charity in Hexham.  

On 26th March, the Saturday before Mothering Sunday, they will have their annual “Make a Mother’s Day” Coffee Morning and Sale, the proceeds of which will be used to buy gifts from the “Make A Mother’s Day” catalogue to help empower women around the world.
Hexham Abbey Branch:

This “revived” branch is continuing to do well, three new members will be enrolled on Mothering Sunday in the Abbey at Morning Service.

Sheila Walker

Deanery leader contact
Morpeth Deanery Report

With the relaxing of Covid rules, I am pleased to report our branches are starting to meet in person again.

I have been able to start visiting my branches and hear from them, as to how they are going to progress.

A few members are still not keen to meet and so continue to avoid contact at present, but with support, we hope they will gain the confidence to join in with the fellowship and friendship we offer.

Joan Howard

MU Deanery Leader, Morpeth

Newcastle Central and East Deanery
As I am just new in post, I am in the process and introducing myself to everyone and we will make plans to meet as a group after council in April. We haven’t had too many changes in leadership, apart from at All Saints where Pam Taylor and Dorothy Henderson have swopped roles. We are very much looking forward to the future with the theme of Transformation Now- considering how to apply this to our own personal lives, as well as the lives of members, parishes and the wider community.

K Wellbourne
Deanery Leader

Tynemouth Deanery Report 2022

As Tynemouth Deanery is all new to me I was gladdened to hear such positive small reports as requested and I will look forward to working with them in the coming months.

The Branches apart from one had all successfully resumed by September and some even meeting twice a month! However the Branch who haven’t yet met had 11 members at our Commissioning Service! When branches were unable to meet members have all been looked after. All are very positive about their future and one has 3 new members and a few have new members waiting in the wings. Unfortunately like other Deaneries, some of the Branches have suffered deaths too which reflects the age of our members.

St Peter’s Monkseaton…………26 members

St George’s Cullercoats………..40 members with a new Branch Leader

Earsdon and Backworth………..31 members includes 1 indoor.

Christ Church North Shields…. 12 members 

St Luke’s Wallsend…………      11 members 

St Mary’s Monkseaton………….25 members includes 7 jndoor

Holy Saviour Tynemouth……… 24 members plus 3 indoor

Anne Blight 
VP Northumberland Archdeaconry
Newcastle West Deanery Report

The branches have all been able to meet some earlier than others due mostly to COVID however all members have been cared for whether outdoor meetings, outdoor evening garden meetings, inside their church meetings, zoom or by visits or telephone. The ones who were able to meet inside didn’t all have refreshments straight away and another one who did had drinks and wrapped biscuits. We’ve all and sometimes still are very careful and aware of our Safeguarding responsibilities to each other.

Branch membership numbers….

Holy Cross Fenham….20 

St John’s Whorlton….13

Holy Nativity Chapel House…22 and 2 indoor members (Daffodils and a card on Mothers Day to all members)

Ven Bede Benwell….11 Only an evening meeting operating now but all members attending. Thinking of looking to find ways for new members with ongoing discussion. World wide link maintained.

St Mary’s Ponteland…..18 members, increasing!

Anne Blight

VP Northumberland Archdeaconry 

Bedlington Deanery Report March 2022

We’re getting there!  Since the last Deanery Report, branches have gradually begun to have face to face meetings again.  Zoom is very useful but meeting people and having social contact is better.  We’ll be having Deanery Meeting at the end of April. 

We had an Advent Deanery Service at St. Cuthbert’s Blyth in December, and I’ve asked Branch Leaders to keep me informed about meetings.  I attended the AGM at St. Bede’s Newsham in January and was pleased to hear about their activities and programme plan for this year.  Seaton Sluice Branch has a new Branch Leader and they have let me know about some of their activities for the next few months.  I shall try to attend when new members are being enrolled.  

It was good to see members from Bedlington Deanery - and those from other deaneries, too - who attended the Commissioning Service at the cathedral.  A lovely morning and a splendid start for those taking new offices.

Josephine Kulke                                                                                              Bedlington Deanery Leader    
Report from Alnmouth and Lesbury, Alnwick, Amble, Belford, Chevington, The Norham Group, Upper Coquetdale Trustees Meeting 18th March 2022.
Happy to report that Branches are working towards getting back to meetings with full programmes of events and speakers.

Branches have opened their meetings to other Branches and this is seen as a very positive way forward particularly when there are invited speakers, notably: Sandra Davison, Joan Howard and Margaret Sentamou.

Joint services have also been well attend ie. Mary Sumner Service.

Fundraising events have started again in Branches such as Upper Coquetdale. 

Amble Branch has changed its meeting time to after their Ecumenical Service at 10.30 because the heating is on and sometimes the vicar stays! Alnmouth and Lesbury have taken up this idea and moved meeting their meeting time to Thursday (4th in the month) after their Iona communion service at 10.30. Unfortunately a full programme is on hold due to illness of members. There are at the moment, only 2 consistently available members. It is with great sadness that we record the death of Helen Bishopp.

Amble have welcomed a new member who also happens to be a retired priest!
Branch Membership numbers are:

Alnmouth and Lesbury 11

Alnwick 12

Amble 15

Belford 15

Chevington 2

Norham 13

Upper Coquetdale 21
Members across the Branches were keen to provide Christmas Shoe boxes.

I have attended Amble and Upper Coquetdale meetings as speaker in my new role as Deanery Leader.
Helen Cooper
Deanery Leader
